Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 20, 2006
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Eric Mabe
Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon

Jim Potts




Brett Darrow

Doug Hall
Members Absent:  

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, and Donna George
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to approve the minutes of the October 16, 2006 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  None

Auditor’s Report:

Kris Arnold presented the auditor’s report for the 05-06 school year.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brett Darrow to accept the report.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to sign the 2007 Rains County Tax Collection Agreement.  The motion carried unanimously. 

At 6:28 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the quality of cleaning by Mr. T’s Cleaning Service.

At 7:23 p.m. the Board came back into open session.  A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to cancel the current cleaning contract with Mr. T’s Cleaning Service for the following reasons: Failure to provide proof of Bonding and Insurance, cleaning duties not being performed per the contracted schedule, possessing a 2006 ITBS report and giving it to another parent, and having a confidential PEIMS report that had been removed from the PEIMS clerk’s desk file drawer.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson shared with the Board that HVAC repairs had cost $2031.47 for labor in the 05-06 school year.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that a check for $8,240 had been received from the insurance company for the loss of the stolen ball field lights.  

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he had found no examples in the Board Policy Manual concerning removal of a Board member for not attending meetings.  The Board asked that it be put on next month’s agenda.  

The Board asked that an update on ball field lighting be put on next month’s agenda for discussion.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brett Darrow to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
